
   Hillsborough Energy Commission Approved Minutes 

January 13, 2022: Bolded items are to-do 

 

Meeting opened at 6:05 pm. 

Attendance: Brett Cherrington, Chairman; Sue Durling, George Arvanetaki 

Minutes of  12/2/2021 were reviewed: Motion to accept by Sue Durling, seconded by George 

Arvanetaki, passed unanimously. 

 

LED street light lighting proposal 

Brett received proposed contract from Affinity today. Discussion led to decision to table until 

next meeting to give all a chance to read it.  New Hampshire Saves rebates may or may not be 

available by summer, but we should also consider the money that could be saved on utility bills 

during aby delay.     

 

Energy audit 

Waiting on ROI numbers from Rich Burns. 

Brett attended hearing of the NH House Science, Technology and Energy Committee in Concord 

and testified in favor of HB 1601, which would improve energy efficiency funding, if passed. 

Noted in audit of Town Offices : Buried oil tank. How long has it been there?  Should the town 

consider  replacement before any renovations? Tank lifetime is usually 30-40 years; any threat of 

leaks? 

Discussion of the availability of the audit materials to future commissioners or selectboards lead 

to a discussion of digitizing files.  

 

EV charging 

What are our next steps? Call out to Jessica Wilox of NH DES to get answer. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Sue Durling, seconded by George Arvanetaki, passed unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:48 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sue Durling 


